
THREE RIVERS DISTRICT COUNCIL

At a meeting of the Sustainable Development, Planning and Transport Committee held in the Penn Chamber, Three Rivers House, Rickmansworth on Tuesday 20 June 2017 from 7.30pm to 8.20pm.  
Present:-
Councillors Stephen Giles-Medhurst (Lead Member, Economic Development, Sustainability and Transport), Martin Trevett (Lead Member, Housing, Planning and Strategic Schemes), Steve Drury, Peter Getkahn, Paula Hiscocks, Angela Killick (substitute Member for Cllr David Coltman), Joan King, David Major and Kate Turner.
Officers:-      Kimberley Rowley, Head of Regulatory Services

Katherine Frost, Sustainable Projects Officer  

Peter Simons, Traffic Engineer

Sarah Haythorpe, Principal Committee Manager
Councillor Stephen Giles-Medhurst in the Chair
SD01/17
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was received from Councillor David Coltman. Councillor Angela Killick was the substitute Member attending the meeting.

SD02/17
MINUTES

The minutes of the meeting held on 14 March 2017 were confirmed as a correct record and were signed by the Chairmen subject to the following amendment:

Page 3, Minute SD46/16, first bullet point, after £20,000 insert the words “per annum”.
SD03/17
NOTICE OF OTHER BUSINESS

There was none.
SD04/17
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

None received.  
ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT, SUSTAINABILITY AND TRANSPORT

SD05/17
GREEN EXPECTATIONS ACTION PLAN

The Green Expectations Strategy for Three Rivers was published in March 2015 and set out aims and objectives for the Authority on sustainability and climate change.  This report sets out progress against the Action Plan for 2016/17 to help achieve these aims and objectives and sets out actions for 2017/18.


The Sustainable Projects Officer reported that the information had been collated across the Council. The Council were making good progress in most areas.


Members raised the following points:

· Why had the Gas and Electricity costs increased for Three Rivers House?  
· Was the statutory timescale for dealing with TPO’s 8 weeks?

· By how much had the Council missed the recycling target for Three Rivers House and District?

· Were the Council looking to increase their social media presence?


In response to Members questions Officers advised that:

· The heating costs had increased as the heating times had been extended. Officers would be looking to moderate the timings.
· The statutory timescale for dealing with TPO’s was 8 weeks.
· The recycling target was 60% but the Council had achieved 55%.  Officers had a tolerance to 50% which meant the Council had achieved this target.  The Council had in fact achieved 62.9% making them the top Authority in Hertfordshire.

· On social media, the Council were part of the Wasteaware Initiative which covered the whole of Hertfordshire and which had a dedicated Officer at HCC dealing with the initiative.  In addition, the Environmental Strategy Manager contributed to the campaign. 

Councillor Stephen Giles-Medhurst moved, duly seconded, the recommendation at Paragraph 15.1 of the report.


Upon the motion being put to the Committee it was declared CARRIED, the voting being unanimous.


RESOLVED:

that the Green Expectations Action Plan 2017/18 (Appendix 1 to the report) be approved.
Councillor Martin Trevett in the Chair
HOUSING, PLANNING AND STRATEGIC SCHEMES

SD06/17
PARKING BAYS PROGRAMME

This report provided the current, prioritised list of proposed schemes to increase parking opportunities by converting grassed verges and other areas.  It details the schemes that have been introduced over the last financial year and which are expected to be introduced in the next year.  The Committee is also asked to modify the criteria used to prioritise the request list.

Members raised the following points:

· Would the parking bays be grasscrete or tarmac?

· The administration fee of £5,000 to create a layby – what did this include?

· Could WCHT share the costs for the parking pays if on their land in Abbots Langley?
· Emergency vehicles to be included in the criteria/scoring?

· Why was criteria F being considered for removal?

Officers replied that:

· The verges in South Oxhey were owned by the Council and would be grasscrete but the highways were owned by Herts County Council (HCC) and their Policy required bays to be tarmac.  

· The £5,000 cost for a layby was just the administration fee.

· The scheme at School Mead, Abbots Langley was not on Council land.  WCHT would undertake any maintenance as it was their land.  Officers could ask WCHT to part fund the scheme.
· The fire service completed annual inspections of the roads.  The Council in this report had focused on the verges.  TRDC were not the road safety authority, emergency access for vehicles was for HCC to deal with.  Notwithstanding this, it was considered emergency service access would be considered by the Officer as part of criteria C, D and E.

· With regard to the removal of criteria F, although it was useful to show parking pressures it was very difficult to measure them. 


Councillor Paula Hiscocks moved, duly seconded, an amendment that a new recommendation be added that all Ward Councillors be consulted on individual schemes affecting their area as they come forward.


Councillor Martin Trevett moved, seconded by Councillor Stephen Giles-Medhurst, the recommendations in the report with the proposed amendment.


Upon the motion with the amendment being put to the Committee it was declared CARRIED, the voting being unanimous.

RESOLVED:

a) That the request  prioritisation for parking bays 2017/18, shown in Appendix A, is noted and progress approved, leading to consents and delivery of schemes, with detailed decisions delegated to the Director of Community and Environmental Services in consultation with the Lead Member for Housing, Planning and Strategic Schemes;
b) That criterion F is removed from the prioritisation procedure as set out in section 2.18 above;
c) That additional criteria are included to take account of the opportunities for deliverability that become available, as set out in section 2.19 above; and
d) that all Ward Councillors be consulted on individual schemes in their area as they come forward.

SD07/17
WORK PROGRAMME


Members considered the current work programme.


The following items to be added:

· To re-consider the criteria/scoring for parking bays to include emergency vehicles and to consider increasing the points scoring – November 2017

Councillor Martin Trevett advised that the criteria for parking bays should continue to be based on each scheme being considered on its own merits.

Members noted that checks had been made on the cladding which had been used in the District to ensure it met regulations and was fire retardant.


RESOLVED:-


Subject to the comments above the work programme be noted.
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